RUMBURGH PARISH COUNCIL
MEETING - 4™ September 2013
Start 7.30pm

1. The chairman, Pieter van Dijk, welcomed councillors Charlotte Binder, Roger
Davis, Stephen Stannard, Julie Flatt, Paul Spill.
The clerk Stephen Wilson was in attendance.
Apologies were received from councillor Robert Myhill, work related.

2 Public Forum — Opened 7.31.
There were two members of the public in attendance Andrew Moore and
Peter Hughes. They presented a proposal with location drawings and costing
to construct a Boule playing area on the Pleasure Ground which would be for
use by the whole community. The project would be self funded with
sponsorship and material help from local companies and residents.
The council agreed in principle with the project subject to a site visit to view
location, size and any environmental impact.

Closed 7.42

3. Declarations of interest: None

4, Minutes of previous meeting 10" July 2013 approved and signed as a true
record.

5. Parish Clerks report on matters arising and Council action points:

The Clerk noted that the two benches and Aldous Corner notice board had
not yet been re-varnished. Councilor's Stannard and Spill promised to
urgently address the matter.

6. Finances — balances as follows — C/Acct: £4973.97; BP/Acct: £1295.06.
Cheques were approved as follows: None

7. Re-visit site of New Parish Council Notice Board. See under correspondence.
8. Planning: None
9. Correspondence — The Chairman advised he was in receipt of two

communications concerning the proposed site of the new P.C. Notice Board
which had originally been agreed as Malt Office Lane opposite the letter box.
(see minute 5 paragraph 2 on 12" June 13).

One correspondent proposed replacing the old board with the new one at the
corner of Malt Office Lane. The second that it should be located on the village
sign green area.

After much discussion it was put to the vote with 4 councillors voting for the
village sign green area with one abstention.

10. Any matters to be bought to the attention of the council at the next meeting.
Concern was raised concerming dog fouling in the area. It was proposed that
new signs should be purchased. The clerk agreed to source these.

11. Next meeting — Wednesday November 6™ 2013 @ 7.30pm
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The meeting closed 20.06 4
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